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Policy on Peer Review for Scientific Merit  
 
 
The CCAC Policy Statement for Senior Administrators Responsible for Animal Care and Use Programs 
(2008) states that it is the institution’s responsibility to have in place a mechanism to ensure that 
proposed animal use for research is independently peer -reviewed for its scientific merit before it 
is given final approval by the animal care committee (ACC).    

Research proposing the use of live vertebrate animals must indicate whether the project  as 
described in the animal use protocol (AUP) has been peer  reviewed for scientific merit. Successful 
scientific merit is not necessarily contingent on a grant that was successful in competition; 
therefore, evidence of scientific  merit may be submitted even if the award was not granted. 
Evidence of results demonstrating a non -funded but highly ranked application must be provided 
(e.g.: CIHR Project Grant score >3.5).  
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07/12/2010 Policy Created  and Approved  
01/23/2013 Triennial Review; Revised to clarify that peer -review must be complete before protocol 

approval (not necessarily review)  
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